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City of McAllen Statement Regarding Employees on  
Self-Quarantine  

 
McAllen City Manager Roel “Roy” Rodriguez, P.E.  has requested that two employees self-
quarantine for two weeks in their home as a safety precaution.   
 
The two employees traveled abroad recently and arrived in McAllen today, Friday, March 
13, 2020. 
 
The employees went directly from the airport to their home. 
 
The two employees feel fine and do not demonstrate any symptoms of illness. 
 
However, consistent with state-recommended protocol, the City of McAllen has decided to 
take this action. 
 
Again, there is no reason to believe at this point that the employees have had any contact 
with any potential threat. 
 
City Manager Rodriguez and the Deputy Emergency Manager Jeff Johnston have 
communicated this to the Hidalgo County Health Chief Administrative Officer Eddie 
Olivares and all have concurred with this action. 
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